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 SUBSCRIPTION IS PAID AS 

   PART OF MEMBERSHIP 
   VOLUME #6 2023-24 

   Editor: Sharon Runyon 
   winpres03@yahoo.com 

   Calendar: Ruth McDowell 
   moosecalendar808@gmail.com 

 

PAHRUMP LODGE 808 
 

DESERT NOTES 
 

March & April 2024 
www.pahrumpmoose.com 
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2023   LODGE OFFICERS    2024 
 

President: Ron Novoa 
Junior Past President: Al Cook 
Vice President: Don Desmarais 
Treasurer: Sara Mendez 
Chaplain: Maria Trzcinski 
Administrator: Dennis London 
1-Year Trustee: Tim Lookabill 
2-Year Trustee: Mary Hyde 
3-Year Trustee: Rob Embree 
Inner Guard: Georgia Smith 
Sergeant at Arms: Jane Schmidt 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Tuesday @ 6:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @11:00 
    SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   
:  

2023   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2024 
 

Senior Regent: Bonnie Andoe 
Junior Past Regent: Sharry Starbuck 
Treasurer: Brigitte Dubin 
Secretary: Mary Steerman 
Guide: Carrie Lookabill 
      CHAPTER MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 1:00 pm 
      COMMITTEE MEETINGS: follow regular Chapter Meetings 
      WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: 2nd Thursday @ 11 am 

DEADLINE for all articles to be included in the Bul letin 
is APR 9 th at 11:59 pm.  DEADLINE FOR CALENDAR 
INFO IS APR 1st. 

If you are frequently in the Lodge, you can arrange to pick up 
your newsletter in the Social Quarters, or you can view it online 
at pahrumpmoose.weebly.com. If you receive multiple 
newsletters at your residence, please let the Administrator at 
lodge808@mooseunits.org or the Treasurer at 
chapter1141@mooseunits.org for know how you would like to 
receive your newsletter in the future, and this will help to cut the 
bi-monthly printing and mailing costs.  
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR 
 

This article and my Moose Charities update are available on our website at 
pahrumpmoose.weebly.com/administrator.html 
 

Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 

FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
 

As I sit down to write this message, I realized that this is my last 
one as your president. First, I would like to thank all the 
members that volunteered to help make our lodge so 
successful this last year. I would also like to thank our vice 
president, Don Desmarais, for doing such a great job and hope 
that the membership will support him as you did me. We did get 
the leech line finally repaired last year. Please remember to 
renew your membership and to try to attend all the large 
functions as you do. Thank you. 

Fraternally, Ron Novoa 
President  

FROM OUR SENIOR REGENT 
 

 

Looking back at the last two months thinking, What fun!!! But 
also there was sadness. 
As we move into these last few months let's have more Fun and 
make more Memories. 

Proud Past, Bright Future 
Bonnie Andoe 

Sr Regent 
 

WANT TO BE AN EDITOR 
 

Have you ever wondered how the Bulletin happens? If you 
might be interested in becoming the next Editor of this lovely 
Bulletin, I can and will teach you. I will meet with 
anyone/everyone interested following the first meetings in 
March at the Lodge. I will teach you to edit articles, place the 
info on the pages, create pictures and graphics, design ads 
and, if you are interested, create Reader Board slides. 
If interested, email me at winpres03@yahoo.com. Thank you, 
Sharon Runyon. 
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Sickness and Distress 
 

Sickness:  Cheri Beeman. Gary and Lela Davis, Sheila Guilbert, 
Dave Hickey, Harold Himle, Barry Resh, Gordon Sawyer, Gary 
Underdahl, Curtis Wiley, Elaine Wilson 
 
Distress: Mary K. "Chic" Caha, Bill Gahlbeck, Sheila Guilbert 
(Brother), Juanita Martinez (Sister), Annette McNaughton, 
Rosemary Molette, Larry Parkins,  Bob Rogers, Sharon Wehrly 
 

VOLUNTEERS:  Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch, and 
dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we need lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and 
clean up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you would like 
to help.  

SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS 
 

Monday - 10-6 
Tuesday - 10-7 
Wednesday - 10-7 
Thursday - 11-7 
Friday - 11-7 
Saturday - 10-6 
Sunday - 8:30-6  
 

ALL LODGE HOURS are subject to the discretion of th e 
bartender on duty.  

CURRENT LUNCH HOURS:  M-F 11:30-1:30, Sat 12:00-
1:30.  When the kitchen is not open, please check with the 
bartender on duty and check out the new bar food that is available. 
 

PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERNET 
 

You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay just one 
year, two years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org. Click at the top where 
it says PAY DUES. Enter your Moose ID number from your Moose card. 
Select the number of years you wish to renew for. Press Continue. 
Complete Credit Card Billing Information. Press Continue. Press Print 
Screen for your receipt. Keep your receipt until you receive your new 
card. 

Kitchen orders will be accepted up to 15 minutes prior to the 
regularly scheduled closing time.  Exceptions may be made at the 
discretion of the kitchen crew.  When the Kitchen is closed Bar 
Food can be purchased from the bartender on duty. 
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To become a Bulletin Sponsor, donate $5 to become a Bronze Sponsor, 
$10 to become a Silver Sponsor, or $20 to become a Gold Sponsor. Your 
donations are used to offset the cost of creating, printing, and mailing our 
Bulletin. Give your donation to Dennis or leave it in an envelope, stating 
its purpose, in the Lodge office. 
 

And thank you to the crew that processes the mailing of these 
bulletins:  Pam and Phil Raneri, Laurie Knight, Lori Andrewnovitz, Sara 
Mendez, Maria Trczinski, Georgia Smith, Mary Steerman, Carol Hansen, 
and Sharon Runyon when she is in the area. Anyone who would like to 
help please contact Lori Andrewnovitz. 

BULLETIN SPONSORS FOR 2023-2024 
 THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

 

GOLD:  Chuck & Linda Kaucky, Brad Letham, Mike Morris, Mary 
Steerman, Phil Raneri, Pam Raneri, Dennis London, Georgia Smith, 
Jane Schmidt, Carol Hansen, Bonnie Lunde, Karen Rogers, Claire 
Rainey, David Rainey, Tina Rainey, John Johnson, Penny Eignor, 
Laurie Knight, Lori Andrewnovitz, Dave Hicke & K. J. Ferguson, Bobbie 
Simpson & Denise Gisler, Barb Cornell, Linda Smith, Penny Hensel, 
Elaine Wilson, Gary & Lela Davis, Al Wittig & Mary Hyde, Rita Dawkins, 
Dale & Gloria Bystedt, Randy Gulley, Juanita Martinez, Helene 
Campton, Chuck Hickstein & Pat Irvine, Arlene Hansett, Paul 
Casterline, Jimmie Crawford, Sheryl Hamilton & Howard Purden III 
 

SILVER:   Hilda Hansen, Trudy Kevoian 
 

BRONZE:   Joyce Weimann 
 

RECYCLING PROGRAM 
 

We recycle clear water bottles (no colored bottles,  no milk cartons, 
no glass bottles) and beer and soda cans (no vegeta bles 
cans).  This is recycling.  PLEASE DO NOT PUT YOUR GARBAGE 
IN THESE BAGS.   Items such as the hinged containers that you get fruit 
in at the grocery store, styrofoam containers, Smith's bags and wrap that 
goes around a bundle of paper towels and toilet paper are not 
recyclable...it is garbage.  And if you put it in the recycle someone else 
must go through your bags and get rid of it. This brings in money for our 
Lodge but only if we follow the rules. 
 

LET’S KEEP IT CURRENT 
 

If you move or change your phone number, please let the Administrator 
(Dennis London) or the WOTM Treasurer (Brigitte Dubin) know.  We 
have mail returned for bad addresses.  Should we need to get in touch 
with you we have no way to contact you.  So please update your 
information. 
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WINNER’S CORNER 

 

December 50/50 Tree: Joy Marshall 
January 50/50: Issy Aley 
 
Anniversary Dinner 50/50 Drawing: Don Desmarais  
 
Super Bowl Winners:  
 

  Leta Remboldt 
  Sue Lingerfelt 
  Sheryl Carder 
  Carol Hansen 
  Tom Johnson 
  Joy & Wayne McMiniment 
  Mike Kintzer 
  Doug Boynton 
  Rich Monje 
  Lynne Hval 
  Maria Trzcinski 
  Pat & Cheryl Sorenson 
  Dave Hicke 
  Jim Bob 
  Sara Mendez 
  Janet McAllister 
 
 

MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
FUNCTIONS except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
purchases of food & drinks. 

 

Besides Weekly Pick-a Card, Queen of Hearts, and NASCAR Races 
you also have a chance for $5.00 to win a $100.00 Smith's Card and 
we also have a $1.00 board to win a free year’s dues. See the 
Bartenders to get in on these drawings. 

Queen of Hearts:    You must be an active Member of Pahrump 
Moose Lodge 808 and show your card when purchasing 
tickets.  Tickets are to be filled out in the Lodge. They may  
NOT leave the premises.  In the event you select a winning card you 
must show your valid membership card before receiving your prize.  
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    WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

         

             

 MEMBER 
 

"Albert Brown 
Multiple (Folsom, CA 
#2009)" 
"Suzanne Brown 
Multiple (Folsom, CA 
#2009)" 
Vivian Brown 
Gary Letzig 
Billie Whited, Jr. 
Dorothy Callander 
Lary Callander 
Vickie Thomas 
Michele Morrison 
Daniel Morris 
Teri Young 
Jennelle Zajac 
Deborah Van Matre 
Linda Harrison 
Frances Leona Peebles 
Lee Haldorson 
Sherri Haldorson 
Matt Hews 
Christina Alvarado 
Sidney Walsh-Lippert 
Mary Ellen “MJ” Johnson 
Sherlyn Perkins 

 SPONSOR  
 

Suzanne Brown 
 
 
Albert Brown 
 
 
Karen Ferguson 
Dave Hicke 
Tim Lookabill 
Don Desmarais 
Don Desmarais 
Bonnie Lunde 
Kathy Leedham 
Danielle Morris 
Danielle Morris 
Sheryl Carder 
Patricia Jackson 
Merlyn Mitchell 
Patricia Jackson 
Margie Mathews 
Margie Mathews 
Monique Mauro 
Mike Whisted 
Cindy Petero 
Jane Schmidt 
Dennis London 
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Hi friends!  What a season we are having!  Congratulations to 
THIS IS HOW WE ROLL for winning the 1st half of our split 
season!  Any of the teams can win the 2nd half, and the 
competition is tight so far!  We currently have one vacancy on one 
team, so if you would like to get into some bowling action, just 
come on down to the Nugget Bowling Center and try it out.  We 
bowl on Monday evenings at 6:00pm.  Everyone has fun, and 
that's what it's all about!  Even if you haven't bowled in years, or 
don't think you are very good, it doesn't matter.  All Moose or Elks 
in good standing are welcome, so come watch, sign up to sub, or 
fill the vacancy for the last 10 weeks.  The season will wrap up at 
the end of April with our big banquet at the beginning of May.  We 
look forward to seeing new faces! 
 
 
 

Forever Keeping My Mind in the Gutter 
Jen S.  Secretary, League of Horns 

 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND 
 

Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids 
Project to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the good 
work. Our children at Mooseheart appreciate it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. You can get them back from the 
Bartender any time. Make sure your name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge members for the great success of the Bank 
On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your generosity has touched 
our hearts. Remember, you receive a coupon for $3.00 off a meal when 
you turn in your full bank. 

Dates to Remember 
 

May 5: District-wide Memorial 
May 5: Cinco de Mayo 
May 12: Mother’s Day 
May 27: Memorial Day 
June 14: Flag Day 
June 16: Father’s Day 
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